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Attorney Joshua Whiteside of Schueler, Dallavo & Casieri Attorneys at Law is
representing Greater Northern Insurance Company as subrogee of Associate Bancorp
regarding damages allegedly sustained from a water main break that caused water
backup in the basement that occurred on February 12, 2022. Attorney Whiteside has
submitted a demand for $130,950.30, for damages that include emergency basement
cleanup and restoration at the subject property located at 5350 W. Fond Du Lac
Avenue.

We have completed an investigation into this matter with both Milwaukee Water
Works (MWW) and Infrastructure Sewers Maintenance. MWW reported that, on
February 12, 2022, they responded to a leak in the street at the intersection of W.
Fond du Lac Avenue and W. Maxwell Place. An 8” water main was taken out of
service, a contractor was hired to complete the repairs, and the water main was placed
back in service.

On February 14, 2022, Sewer Maintenance reported to the subject location, and video
examined the City's 8" sanitary sewer main that services the subject property. The
sewer was reported flowing properly and in good condition. There were no other
backwater calls reported in the area.
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It is our position that the city is not liable for damages. Both Milwaukee Water Works
and Sewer Maintenance took action and responded in a timely manner. As such, we
recommend that the claim be denied.

Very truly yours,
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